
 
 
 
14 June 2019 
 
 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) request for information on 
Warrington and Thomas Burns freedom camping sites 
 
I am writing in response to your request made on 24 May 2019 for information on the availability of 
spaces at the Warrington and Thomas Burns trial for the date in question (Sunday, 17 March 2019 
03:01:00 a.m.). 
 
The Dunedin City Council’s contracted security company makes nightly visits to freedom camping sites 
across the city.  The times of visits vary slightly each night, and so we cannot confirm how may spaces 
were utilised on either site at exactly 03:01:00am on the morning of Sunday 17 March 2019.  However, 
we can give data collected by security for those sites on that evening as follows: 
 

 
• Warrington – 45 vehicles, and multiple free spaces (note – as the Warrington site covers the 

hard stand car park and grassed reserve area, there is no identified number of spaces 
available.  However, this site can accommodate up to 150 vehicles) 
 

• Thomas Burns – 51 vehicles, and 14 free spaces 
 

 
I trust this answers your request. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Rebecca Murray 
Governance Support Officer 




